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April 5, 2006

Mr. Steven J. Edmond, P.E.

County Engineer

Administration Building

401 Grant Street

Paterson, NJ 07505




Re:
Wall Rehabilitation Project



1452 Union Valley Road



West Milford Township

Dear Mr. Edmond:



The Planning Board has recently been made aware that Passaic County intends on replacing the retaining wall at the above referenced location.  Also, the Township has received a set of plans dated February 2006 consisting of four (4) sheets prepared by yourself regarding the wall replacement.  


There are several significant local initiatives that could be adversely impacted by the construction of this wall as proposed.  The first issue involves the construction of a sidewalk along Union Valley Road as part of our Central Business District pedestrian improvements.  The placement of the wall as indicated on the submitted plans would prohibit the construction of a sidewalk along this portion of Union Valley Road.  


The Board is aware of the sensitivity of this area due to the church cemetery in close proximity.  However, a site inspection was conducted by the Town Planner, Engineer and Board Engineer and we strongly believe there is a solution that would satisfy both your concerns and the Township’s.  The Board requests that the Township and your office meet to discuss this alternative.


The Passaic County Corridor Enhancement Program encourages streetscape improvement to facilitate pedestrians, to improve safety and to enhance business districts.  This wall reconstruction is critical to those established goals as well.


The second issue is a concern of the building materials that will be used for the wall construction.  This area has been identified by the Historic Preservation Commission as a potential historic district and the Township has received a State Historic Preservation Office grant to further pursue the potential designation of this area as a local historic district.  The Historic Preservation Commission will be forwarding a letter expressing their concerns in more detail.


The Board is certain that you will understand the importance and sensitivity of the reconstruction of this wall to not only meet your needs, but also the needs of the Township.  It is for the reasons stated above that the Planning Board requests that you meet with the Township Planner and Engineer to discuss modifications to the proposed wall reconstruction plan to accommodate all concerned.  We believe that a solution exists.








Very truly yours,








Michael Tfank








Chairman, Planning Board

grd

cc:
Freeholder Terrance Duffy


Mayor Joseph Di Donato


Richard McFadden, Township Engineer


Robert Kirkpatrick, Planning Board Engineer


Historic Preservation Commission
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